Reply ID: r7h9

27 December 2015

Dear Douglas,

Thank you, for your kind comments, received 22 December, regarding my article MA\$TERING WORD\$, NOT DEED\$. Hopefully, you've read REFORM BY A THOUSAND PSYCHOLOGICAL CUTS, also in the ADVOCATE.

Douglas, I share your concern that we have to educate the public and other prisoners. If enough of us strike our matches against the immense darkness, we

can bring about the light of reformation.

So, share the article/s with other prisoners, and people on the outside. Reformation is in the wind, with the problem of prisons in the presidential campaign rhetoric and national media, but WE have to keep it alive. We have to get rid if the mantra of "non-violent", reform has to be system wide, not just a portion of this dysfunctional system. We are all products of a fog bound "justice" system. Did you read my article "FOG OF JUSTICE"?

In solidarity,

Robert